














OFFICE OF 
POLK COUNTY CLERK 

CAROLE T. WONDRA 
 

100 POLK COUNTY PLAZA, SUITE 110 
BALSAM LAKE, WISCONSIN 54810 

(715) 485-9226       FAX (715) 485-9104 
E-mail Address: carole.wondra@co.polk.wi.us.  

 
January 9, 2015 
 
The Honorable Robert Cowles, 
 
 
I would like to first thank you for the opportunity to address the issue of the recent audit 
of the Government Accountability Board.  I am only a lowly County Clerk in the middle 
of my second term in office.  One of the largest responsibilities I have as the County 
Clerk is election administration.  For that I rely on the GAB. 
 
The guidance, training and supervision provided by the Government Accountability 
Board are immeasurable.  We all know that they have had to live within the same 
financial constraints as we have over the years.  What I can tell you about the GAB is 
that they are well trained and professional.  They give us the tools we need to 
administer some of the best run elections in the nation.  That is not by accident. 
 
As you consider the future of the GAB, please remember that there are many of us out 
there that depend on them.   We appreciate them and the job they do.  In return they 
have made us better clerks and allowed us to be a part of something much bigger.  I 
consider it an honor to work with the GAB. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Carole T. Wondra 
Polk County Clerk 
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January 9, 2015 
 
The Honorable Samantha Kerkman, 
 
 
I would like to first thank you for the opportunity to address the issue of the recent audit 
of the Government Accountability Board.  I am only a lowly County Clerk in the middle 
of my second term in office.  One of the largest responsibilities I have as the County 
Clerk is election administration.  For that I rely on the GAB. 
 
The guidance, training and supervision provided by the Government Accountability 
Board are immeasurable.  We all know that they have had to live within the same 
financial constraints as we have over the years.  What I can tell you about the GAB is 
that they are well trained and professional.  They give us the tools we need to 
administer some of the best run elections in the nation.  That is not by accident. 
 
As you consider the future of the GAB, please remember that there are many of us out 
there that depend on them.   We appreciate them and the job they do.  In return they 
have made us better clerks and allowed us to be a part of something much bigger.  I 
consider it an honor to work with the GAB. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Carole T. Wondra 
Polk County Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 
  



From: Simonis, Shirley  

Sent: Monday, January 12, 2015 3:23 PM 

To: 'Sen.Cowles@legis.wi.gov'; 'rep.Kerkman@legis.wi.gov' 

Subject: GAB Audit 

 

Dear Senator and Representative Kerman, 

I just want you to know that GAB has offered continued support and help to Portage County and my 

staff since I have been Deputy County Clerk for 31 years and currently County Clerk for the past 7 years. 

Thank you 

SHIRLEY M. SIMONIS 

PORTAGE COUNTY CLERK 

1516 Church Street 

Stevens Point WI  54481 

715-346-1351 

 
















